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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 
PLANNING BOARD 

TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 
 

PROJECT NAME:  BARTON SITE PLAN/LOT LINE CHANGE    
PROJECT NO.:   2021-08 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 97, BLOCK 2, LOT 27.32, 40 & 47 
REVIEW DATE:   29 SEPTEMBER 2021  
MEETING DATE:  7 OCTOBER 2021 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: MECURIO-NORTON-TAROLLI-MARSHALL  
 

 
1. The plans have been circulated to Orange County Planning Department.  We are awaiting receipt of 

their reply. 
 

2. A City of Newburgh Flow Acceptance Letter has been submitted for the 315 gallons+/- increase in 
flow from the site. 

 
3. The Applicants have confirmed that two of the parcels are included in the Stormwater Maintenance 

Agreement. The third parcel not proposed for development at this time does not have a Stormwater 
Management Agreement.  This agreement will be required upon development of the site. 

 
4. Based on the plans and reports provided this office would recommend a Negative Declaration for 

the 21,000 +/- square foot addition to the existing facility.  It is noted that a large portion of the area 
proposed for the structure is currently paved.  Stormwater Management Plan and Report have been 
provided, including an Erosion and Sediment Control Plan. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
MHE Engineering, D.P.C. 
 

 
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
 
PJH/kbw 
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September 29, 2021 

Patrick J. Hines, PE 
Town of Newburgh 
308 Gardnertown Road 
Newburgh, New York 12550 
 

Re: Crossroads S.D. – City/Town of Newburgh Intermunicipal Agreement 
       Barton Chevrolet Warehouse Addition -  Flow Acceptance Letter 
       City of Newburgh Sewer Connection Approval (315 gpd) 
 
Mr. Hines, 
 

Pursuant to the terms and conditions of the City-Town of Newburgh Intermunicipal Sewer Agreement 

dated May 6, 2004, permission is hereby granted for an increase in sewer flow to the Town of 

Newburgh’s sewer main to serve the proposed 21,355 square foot addition to the existing Barton 

Chevrolet showroom.  The anticipated sewer flow increase of 315 gallons per day from this proposed 

addition will be counted toward the 3.8 million gallons per day capacity allocated to the Town, as stated 

in the City-Town Sewer Agreement.   

Please notify this office via email at least 48 hours prior to the commencement of sewer flows from this 

proposed addition.  If you have any questions regarding this approval, please contact this office at your 

convenience. 

 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jason C. Morris, PE 
City Engineer 
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cc:  Todd Venning, City Manager 
 Michelle Kelson, Corporation Counsel 

George Garrison, DPW Superintendent 
Michael Batz, INFRAMARK 
Gil Piaquadio, Town Supervisor 
John P. Ewasutyn, Planning Board Chairman 
Patrick J. Hines, MHE 
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town 
Zachary Peters, MNTM Engineers 
 

 


















